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Survey Monkey responses  

Should we reverse entrances and exits? 

Thank you so much to all those who sent in a response to the survey. It has 
been very helpful.  I would like to reassure you all that it was a confidential sur-
vey. 

The outcome: 

Do you feel safe when dropping off and picking up your child/children? 

Yes   70.27%              No  10.81%         Mostly   18.92% 

Do you think we need to reverse the current entrance and exit gates to school 
grounds? 

                  Yes   45.95%                                        No 54.05% 

 

Do you have any other comments relating to drop off and pick up protocols? 

There were mixed messages within the comments and all of them gave an in-
sight into the range of concerns. 

Responses were generally shared by a number of parents and included: 

 Reversing the entry and exit points would be beneficial as you wouldn’t 
have to cross before the barrier to avoid others cueing 

 People are removing masks too early when leaving the gate. Also some 
parents are standing chatting in walkways (Car Park).  

 I don’t really understand how changing the entrance and exit gates would 
make a difference. There is still only one pathway that can be used to trav-
el to and from the school...Also would be beneficial for hedge to be cut 
back. 

 I don’t think there are safety concerns regarding covid, people would have 
to be in close contact ... 

We also received many positive comments from parents and carers, talking 
about how they felt that systems worked well and they mentioned how the staff 
were doing a great job.  

I have shared all messages with staff. 

Outcome of the survey 

For the time being we have decided to leave the entrance and exits as 
they are for a range of reasons. 

 Reversing the route would cause a problem with parents picking up sib-
lings at 2:45 and waiting for older siblings. There would be nowhere for 
them to wait. 
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Breakfast Club 

Breakfast Club is running well. All parents and 
carers are using Parent Pay to pay for the facility. 
For the few who have not managed to book in on 
Parent Pay, Mrs Monaghan will be sending out 
some instructions to show you how book the   
sessions online too. 

Packed Lunch Boxes 

Thank you to the parents and carers 
who responded to our request for 
smaller lunch boxes. We have seen a 
difference in a couple of cases. 

We still have a number of children bringing in packed 
lunches in backpacks or large novelty packed lunch 
boxes. I will be reaching out to you directly, request-
ing that you send in a smaller packed lunchbox to 
support staff in school with the cleaning and carrying 
of the children’s lunches. 

2. Some of the anxieties can be reduced, with further action and a little more 
consideration. 

3. The Health and Safety Officer from DCC was in on Friday afternoon and she 
felt that the systems in place were good considering how we were restricted by 
gates. She reiterated that people are passing briefly on the path and it is there-
fore very low risk. 

4. A high proportion of adults felt safe when dropping off their children. 

 

Further action: 

 The hedges hanging over the fence will be trimmed back this week. 

 The Health and Safety Officer has taken photographs of the damaged 
fence, highlighting the danger, and is investigating how long it will be, be-
fore the fence will be repaired. (I will keep you updated on this matter). 

 Staff have spoken to the children to talk about the importance of stepping 
to one side and be considerate of others on the path outside school. Mrs 
Hill will continue to monitor and prompt families to be considerate of oth-
ers. 

 We invite parents to keep their masks on for a short while longer, until they 
have left the pathway outside school. Although risk is low as we pass each 
other only briefly, this may help to reduce anxieties of some adults picking 
up their children. 

 Mrs Hill will continue to monitor drop offs and pick ups and will directly ad-
dress concerns when needed. 

 

Thank you all for the contributions you have made in addressing this  

issue. Please continue to voice your concerns directly with school. 

 



 

 

We are moving ever closer to a cashless 

school. We now only have a few parents 

who still need to activate their account. If 

you need any support with parent pay 

please contact the office. 

Seesaw and Home Learning and Homework 

Many of you will have now received new log ins and codes. Please be 

patient with staff as they deal with your requests. 

We know many of our families are up and running, but we also have a 

few of you still trying to engage.  

On a positive note, we have had 4 separate families who have accessed learning at home, 

because of a number of scenarios where their child has been unable to come into school. 

Each of the children have completed the same work covered in class and where appropriate, 

the work has been stuck into their books. That is a clear demonstration of how successful 

Seesaw can be with support from parents and carers, as a home learning platform in these 

challenging times. 

Thank you for your continued support and patience. I am sure we can achieve this same   

success for all of our children. 
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Fundraising Events 

Normally at this time of year we would be planning for fundraising events. Naturally we 

are restricting visitors into school, but we will start to think about how we can raise 

funds for our various charities and Friends of the School. 

We will keep you posted. 


